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JUSTICE FOR THE PLANET





Dear Mr Wates








27 May 2009

Re:         Communication to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee concerning compliance by the United Kingdom with provisions of the Convention in connection with the scope of judicial review, costs, timing and other issues related to access to justice (Ref. ACCC/C/2008/33)

Thank you for your letter sent earlier today updating us on the timetable for the hearings of communications ACCC/C/2008/23, 27 and 33.  As you noted in your letter, the subject-matter of all three communications substantively overlaps, at least in relation to the issue of excessive costs and the alleged breach by the UK of Article 9(4) of the Aarhus Convention.   

Because of the crucial relevance to the earlier two communications lodged against the UK (ACCC/C/2008/23 and 27) of the costs-related matters discussed in our communication (ACCC/C/2008/33), we would ask the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee to also consider the submissions made in our communication in this regard (see Claim 2, paras 32 -36 and paras 92 - 149 and Annexes III, IV and V of the communication) when discussing the other two UK cases on 1 July and beyond.  

In addition, questions regarding the direct applicability of the Aarhus Convention in the UK have been raised both by Defra in comments to the Compliance Committee regarding case ACCC/C/2008/23 and by the UK Court of Appeal in the recent case of Morgan & Anor v Hinton Organics (Wessex) Ltd.   We regard these questions as being of fundamental importance to the cases in front of the Committee on 1 July, as well as to our own communication, and address them in our response to the additional questions asked of us in January.  

Although we have prepared this response, as already mentioned in our letter last week, we have not yet sent it to the Committee, as we are now amending it to reflect the observations made by Lord Justice Jackson in his recent report on civil litigation costs in the UK.  In view of the Committee’s hearing schedule, we will send our up-dated response by the middle of June, so that it is in time for the Committee’s 1 July deliberations. We would, again, ask that the Committee take the comments we make in our response into account in its discussions on the other two UK cases, both in relation to costs issues and in relation to the direct applicability of the Aarhus Convention in the UK. We understand that the other documents before the Committee do not presently discuss the important issue of direct applicability.
Yours sincerely
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James Thornton
CEO ClientEarth








